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Re:  City Administrator’s Report to Council 
 
 

1. Wayne County continues to make progress on the Moran Avenue Bridge over the 

Sexton and Kilfoil Drain (near Goddard & Old Goddard), but the road remains 

closed until mid-November. 

2. Street Improvement Millage: Hanfor Avenue – GV Cement has closed the 

intersection at Hanfor and Laurence to pour the last sections of concrete.  They 

have started the restoration portion of the project.  

3. The concrete replacement and restoration has started on the Shenandoah Water 

Main Replacement project.   

4. Savone Cement continues to work on the Utility Repair list throughout the City 

that resulted from recent water main breaks. 

5. Al’s Asphalt started work on Park Street today with grading of the street.  The 

project should last about two weeks.  The paving of the Millward Park parking lot 

should occur the last few days of the Park Street project. 

6. Holbrook’s Roofing started to replace the roof at the Library today. 

7. The Library has ordered an awning and wind panel for over the book return.  This 

will help to keep the rain water from entering the book return box and damaging 

the books.  They have also ordered a swing gate that will be placed at the May 

Street entrance/exit.  The Library continues to deal with cars trying to cut the 

Champaign/Allen Road traffic signal and causing a danger for the patrons and 

employees.     
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